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Ufton Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting held on 

Tuesday 4th October 2016
1.
Record of Members Present:- 
Cllrs Baldwin (Chairman), Wilkinson, Crowther, Tayler and Riches. 
Meeting Commenced 8.00 pm
2.
Apologises for Absence: - Cllr Leeman. No apology received from Cllr Mrs Van Kesteren
The meeting expressed concern Cllr Mrs van Kesteren has not been attending meetings. Cllr Baldwin will speak to Cllr Mrs van Kesteren. 

3.
Acceptance of Apologies: - Cllr Leeman  
4.
Declaration of Interests 


Councillors are reminded that they must act solely in the public interest and should never 

improperly confer advantage or disadvantage on any person to act or gain financial or other material benefits for yourself, your family, a friend or close associate. None received
5.
Dispensations - None

6.
Open Forum - (15 minutes)
Abandoned Fridge, Ufton Fields by the nature reserve.

Fosseway closure - will there be a diversion sign to show the diversion is via the B4452 and not via Ufton Fields.

The current residents of Northcroft, Ufton Fields gave notice, as per the planning conditions on the property, that they are considering selling it.  
Representative Report
District Cllr Riches - very quiet, no change since the last meeting.
County Councillor Stevens – Warwickshire County Council is facing further budget cuts – 10%. There will be some cuts in bus services. Applications for Community Grant need to be in by 07.10.16.

7.
Minutes of Last Parish Council Meeting

Cllr Baldwin proposed, Cllr Taylor and it was  

RESOLVED: the minutes of the Parish Meeting held on Tuesday 6th September 2016 be signed as a true record of the meeting.

8.
Matters Arising

8.1
Dog Fouling 
Nothing to report. Item to remain on the Agenda
8.2
Highway Issues

The junction has been repaired at the Bascote crossroads, although it still appears to be flooding. 


ACTION – Clerk to write to WCC Highways
8.3
HS2 – Lydia Smith is the new HS2 liaison person and will be attending the next Community Forum at Southam College.
8.4
Eon

Cllr Crowther has spoken to John Crossley at WALC to see if there is an “electric” group in existence or if not if there is the appetite to create a group with other Parish Councils. John  Crossley will send an email round all Parish Councils. 
8.5
Parish Council Notice board 

The Clerk will report on this next month. 
8.6
Boundary Commission

The number of constituencies in the West Midlands must reduce from 59 to 53. By law every constituency must contain between 71,031 and 78,507 electors. Currently Ufton is within the Kenilworth and Southam Constituency (62, 992 constituents), the Boundary Commission proposes Ufton moves to become part of Rugby and Southam Constituency (77,230 constituents). No dissatisfaction was expressed about the changes.
8.7
Local Government Financial Settlement 2017 – 2018


This consultation was briefly discussed. All Councillors felt the proposed changes are not warranted. Ufton is a very small parish the changes if implemented will be very costly and time consuming.

8.8
Neighbourhood Plan


Cllr Tayler advised he has spoken to Harbury Parish Clerk and now has an overview of the Neighbourhood Plan process. A Neighbourhood Plan will stop unwanted, voracious development in the village, it will determine what parishioners want Ufton to look like, it will encourage us to consider other policies i.e. Dark Sky Policy and it will shape the future of the village.

If Stratford District Councils Core Strategy stays as it is there will be no development in Ufton over the next 17 years unless the Core Strategy is undermined.

It was agreed to investigate the possibility of undertaking a Neighbourhood Plan.

8.9
Warwickshire Wildlife Trust


Cllrs Baldwin and Stevens met with Faye Irwin from WWT at Ufton Fields earlier today. They have been awarded a grant of £12,000 from Tesco’s (Plastic bag levy) which they will be spending on improving the signage around the reserve and making some of the paths more accessible. They wish to have 2 – 3 liaison meetings with the Parish Council every year. Faye Irwin will send Cllr Baldwin the contact names for the volunteer leaders for Ufton Fields. 
8.10
Annual Return.


Grant Thornton has returned the Annual Report; “no matters” have been reported. There was an advisory note with regards to signing of the Annual Return. 

8.11
Clerks Probationary period


This matter will be dealt with outside of the meeting.

9.
Planning


None

10.
Finance

10.1
It was proposed by Cllr Crowther, seconded by Cllr Tayler and 
RESOLVED the following payments be made.

Clerks salary for October


£

October Ufton Newsletter


£19.80 + £3.96 vat

Eon Maintenance



£66.26

Mr J Tayler website hosting


£60.00

11.
Correspondence received


Grant Thornton, HSBC Bank statement.

12.
Items for next Agenda


Dog Fouling


Highway Issues

HS2

Street Lights

Parish Council Notice board
13.
Date of Next Meeting – 4th October 2016 

Meeting ended 8.55 pm

Signed 





Date


Mr C Baldwin (Chairman)
           Signed 
Date


Cllr C Baldwin (Chairman)


